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Members were advised that the Loan Portfolio, details all loan balances that the 
Association has.  
 
It was noted that the Association had loan balance of £2,949,000 as at 31 March 
2025 which is detailed within the report. 
 
G Bruce noted that there is nothing of concern within the return and that the 
Association was compliant with all covenants with Unity Bank. 
 
The third return for the Association to the Regulator is the ARC return for financial 
year 2024/25, which was discussed in detail at Audit and Risk Sub Committee in May 
2025. Feedback from Sub-committee was that some narrative for Board would be 
advantageous. Board were directed to the last column of the report where text in 
red would give some context to the variances. 
 
External validation has taken place and only a small number of indicators will have 
minor changes however Board are assured that no material changes will take place.  
 
Members were informed that SHQS will be updated to reflect the changes in the 
number of fails and abeyances. This update is due to issues with kitchen units and 
will be completed in the next round of kitchen replacements. It was also mentioned 
that one property was highlighted with a heating issue. Board were assured that this 
would be completed in the next round of heating replacements.  
 
Members were also advised that a slight alteration to the rent figure impacted three 
other indicators. Board were assured that the changes were minor and not material. 
A meeting with the Senior Customer Service Officer and Chief Executive will be held 
to discuss these. 
 
Members were notified that the deadline for submitting the ARC is 31 May 2025.  
 
Board were happy with the outcome of the validation.  
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Decision 
 

 
The Board: 
Approved the Five-Year Financial Projections 2026 – 2030 as at Appendix A and 
subsequent submission to SHR by the 31 May 2025. 
 
Approved the Loan Portfolio as at 31 March 2025, as attached at Appendix B, and 
subsequent submission to the Scottish Housing Regulator by the 30 June 2025. 
 
Noted the summary of key indicators for the ARC, as attached at Appendix C, and 
Approved the submission to the Scottish Housing Regulator.  
 
Approved that delegated authority is given to the Chief Executive to agree any non-
material changes to the ARC which may be required prior to submission date. 
 
Noted the Chief Executive will make the ARC submission to the SHR on behalf of the 
Board by the 31 May 2025. 
 

 












